Ripon College Parents' Advisory Committee (PAC) Meeting
Meeting Highlights and Minutes

Saturday, October 9, 2010
Attending:
Advisory Committee:
William & Kimberly Aumann, Karen Barnes, Robert & Carol Burton (VP-Advancement Liasion), John Groff, Dawn Henrickson (VP-Admission Liasion), Gerard Hying, Jeanine Hying, Donald Klingenberger & Kayt Conrad,

Frank & Lori Kratky, Richard Krueger '80, Keith & Kathy Lamal,

Rita McGee (President), Kathy Markofski, Rick & Kris Nogal,

David & Joyce Nutting, Bill & Denise Petkoff, Randall & Tracy Rabata,

David Redemann, Ann Rumpf, Scott & Natalie Sondalle, Terry & Penny Wegner, Joanne Thomson, Carolyn Woods, and Michael & Wendy Younglove.

College Administration/Staff:
David Joyce (President of the College), Lynne Joyce, Stacy Chapin (Admission Program Coordinator), Amy Gerretsen '04 (Associate Director of Alumni & Parent Relations), Nancy Hintz '82 (Director of the Annual Fund, Alumni & Parent Relations), Chris Ogle '80 (Vice President and Dean of Students), Carol Seeliger (Secretary Technician, Office of Annual Fund, Alumni Relations and Parent Programs), Michele Wittler '76 (Associate Dean of Faculty and Registrar).
A.
Welcome

1. Welcome by Rita McGee and self-introduction of PAC members and staff.
2. Amy Gerretsen thanked all PAC members for their service while sharing the list of those that have volunteered during the last year.
3. College Update by President David Joyce

a.
Thanked those attending for making connection to Ripon a priority.  It truly is a family affair when a student attends Ripon College.
b.
The College financial resources come from 4 sources:  tuition 75%, endowment 10%, Annual Fund 10%, and alternate sources such as room rental and the bookstore 5%.  Since the College is not able to draw from the endowment we have had to use reserves for hiring, raises and moving the College forward.
c.
The College meets 100% of student need every year.
d.
Enrollment is highest in recent history and this year there were the highest number of applications in the College's history.
e.
Ripon's goal is graduating students that will make a difference in the world and are active in community service.

f.
The College is preparing for a capital campaign to be announced in the very near future.

g.
Joyce thanked the parents for the time and support that they give to Ripon College.
B.   Business Meeting

1.
Meeting called to order by President McGee.

2.
Spring meeting minutes were approved as written.
3.
Gerretsen reported on Summer Orientation, Parents’ Welcome Receptions and the first PAC hosted Ripon College Community Club (RCCC) gathering on Friday night (10/8/10) to promote parent ties with faculty and staff.
4.
The Family Weekend Schedule for today was reviewed briefly.  It was noted that the spring meeting is scheduled for a longer period of time, usually about 9 a.m. until 1 p.m.
5.
Michele Wittler reported on the student demographics which included a Final Fall Enrollment Report '10-'11 handout. There are 1066 students enrolled in classes this fall.  Retention rates are good.
6.
Student Life Report by Chris Ogle

a. There are the normal student life issues, challenges and opportunities for life changing experiences on campus.  There is a mix of students, some showing confidence and those needing help.
b. The student body is showing up in large numbers for the various events on campus such as Couch Potato, Murder Mystery, TOTU (Take Over the Union) with several healthy and non-alcoholic events planned.
c. In a national student survey comparing us to 563 schools we scored well including the aspirant schools that we are comparing ourselves to.
d. Student Support Services received a 5 year TRIO grant.
e. A part time counselor has been added for next semester.
f. Ogle noted how proud he is to work here with such outstanding students, faculty, staff and the beautiful campus surroundings.
7.
Admission Report by Stacy Chapin

a.
Alumni/Parent Admission Alliance (AAA) is looking to recruit members from the PAC as volunteers to serve for various opportunities.  A brochure will be mailed out to the group.
b.
Ryan Dwyer has just been added to the staff as an Admission Counselor.
c.
There is a lot of travel and events happening in the Admission Office during this time of the year.
8.
Annual Fund Report by Nancy Hintz

a.
Parent support with time, talent and treasure is truly important and appreciated.
b.
100% participation in the Annual Fund by our PAC members is encouraged to be able to boost morale amongst various constituencies; like the Trustee Board and Alumni Association Board of Directors particiaption.
c.
After your students have graduated we encourage you to continue to give to Ripon College.

d.
Encourage other parents to join the PAC.

e.
Those parents with seniors encourage them to give to the Senior Class Gift and to attend Alumni Weekend this summer.

f.
A mentoring program between students and alumni is being initiated by the Alumni Association Board of Directors.

g.
Encourage all students to get to know the resources on campus and engage them to attend Ripon College area events as alumni.  An area alumni/parent events list was distributed to show the various locations.

9.
Carol & Bob Burton, as VP-Advancement Liaisons, discussed some ideas for PAC involvement:
a.
Parents were asked to attend alumni/parent events in their areas.

b.
Suggest ideas of what you would like to see the PAC do.

c.
Suggested the PAC send emails to first year parents once their student has been here for a month.

d.
Parents were asked to attend college fairs and do high school visits in their area.

C. Adjournment
1.
Meeting adjourned at 10:05 a.m. for Family Weekend festivities, which included various Breakout Sessions for families to attend, and a complimentary lunch held outside.
Respectfully submitted,

Amy Gerretsen '04

Associate Director of Alumni & Parent Relations

Ripon College Parents' Advisory Committee Executive Secretary

